Shevington and District Community Association
registered charity No. 51378
Minutes of AGM held on Tuesday 24th. February 2015
Present
Gerald Arstall; Nadine Burns; Mike Crosby; Damian Edwardson; Lorna Ellis; Barry King; Paul Liptrot; Eileen Longmore; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Alan Mohring; Marlaine Whitham; Jane Lawrence Wood.

Apologies
Tony Bostock; Paul Collins; Helena Edwardson; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale; John O’Neill; Pam Powell; Louise Wade; Ira Whiteley.

Minutes of the February 2014 AGM had been approved and signed as a true record at the March 2014 meeting. Copies had been re circulated by e mail prior to this meeting.
Chairperson’s Report
Marlaine spoke about activities and achievements over the past year.
Treasurer’s Report
Jim handed out copies of his annual report. Copy available on request.
Election of officers for 2015-16
The officers stood down. Andrew took the chair. After little discussion the officers were re elected en block. Proposer; Eileen Longmoor, seconded by Paul Liptrot.
Trustees
The trustees; Mike Crosby, John Whiteley, Sally Vidler and Maurice Hilton should remain. 
Proposed by Paul Liptrot, seconded by Barry King.
Plans for 2015
CA grants to local organisations
The CA is able to support small grants of up to £250. £1,500 available for at least 6 applications depending on amount applied for. Forms are available.
WW1 memorial tree planting
The chair had chosen an envelope at Lancashire night re planting of second tree which will be at Shevington Vale/Appley Bridge at a site to be decided.
Fund raising/social events
Tony has volunteered a fund raiser to support the fete.
Quiz nights cover the cost of the oaks re WW1 
Lancashire night with achievement awards; Friday 27th. November.

Heritage events
John O’Neill has published booklets of local heritage. john Whiteley and Louise Wade continue to research local past events and people.
Suggestions for speakers
The Alzheimers Society is aiming for dementia friendly communities with effective training for shopkeepers as an example.
Eileen suggested someone from Care and Repair and will e mail detail.
Barry suggested Transport for Greater Manchester to explain various changes in services.
The AGM ended at 8.15pm.
CA ordinary meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on 27th. January were signed as a true record ( with note to alter typo. re treasurer’s contact no.253239) Proposer, Veronica Maloney, seconded by Lorna Ellis.
Matters arising
After expenses, a total of £512 was raised from quiz night.
Barry will be submitting the draft Parish Plan update to the PC Policy Committee. Comments can be made until 17th. March and it is hoped to publish by the summer.
Mike has a list of what is on at the Youth Zone.
Barry spoke about changes to the local bus service from April which will include one journey per hour to Wrightington Hospital. The number 635 will be used at all times, ie. not change in the evening as at present.
Up-dates from those present
Andrew informed that the February fete meeting had been cancelled. The next meeting will be on 17th. March. More volunteers are needed. Park and ride will be available on the day thanks to Pemberton Taxi’s. The Gardening Club “Best Garden” competition has been shelved this year.
Carol said Knit and Natter at 1pm on Fridays at the library have been making chickens to hold eggs to raise funds for charities.
Alan spoke about The Surgery. Two doctors are available every day to see patients who contact on the day re one particular issue. Appointments to see your own or a specific doctor can be made by ‘phone, at reception or online up to a fortnight in advance. If your doctor needs to see you on a regular basis,they will give you a card to make an appointment at reception before leaving. Calls on the new system are still dealt with by receptionists at the surgery.DNA’s average 150-200 per month. Sign up for a text reminder or or let reception know if you no longer require an appointment. Sign up for data access, which will not be a full record.
The dementia group, run by Beryl and Joan, is held on the last Monday of every month in the Methodist Church building.

Damian said the improved area behind the shops would have more infill soon. Information will be circulated re a national community clear up day on 21st. March.
Anti social behaviour signs have been sited following issues involving police and pcso’s. Residents are urged to report any issues to build a picture of problems.
Nadine said a light on the station hasn’t been replaced due to a car blocking access.There will be a new shelter on the Manchester side plus white line painting. Probably no electronic boards this year.
John reported that Paul Liptrot had been appointed as chair of the Youth Club.
The meeting closed at 9.15.
Date and time of next meeting.
Tuesday 31st. March 2015 at 7pm.
Secretary; Sheila Milnes 01257 253735 Chair; Marlaine Whitham 01257 253055
Treasurer; Jim Maloney 01257 253239
